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STATE OF WYOMING ) 

COUNTY OF GOSHEN ) 

TOWN OF LINGLE  ) 

 

The Regular Meeting of the Lingle Town Council convened at 6:00 PM August 20, 2025 with Mayor Foster leading 

the Pledge of Allegiance.  Upon roll call, the following were present, constituting a quorum:  

        Mayor:    Micah Foster   

        Council Members:  Tabitha Lambert 

Kathy Wilhelm 

Shelly Duncan 

Jeff Jerome 

               

    There was also present:  Assistant T/S:  Jeremy Jackson 

        Deputy C/T:  Nakisha Garner 

 

               Absent:  LVFD FC:   Kasey Bangerter 

        Clerk Treasurer: Richard Reyes 

        Town Supervisor: Logan Dailey 

        Police Chief:  Endra Andrews 

        Town Attorney:  Anna Barnes 

               

Mayor Foster welcomed all in attendance and thanked them for being present.  Mayor Foster called for approval of 

the agenda.  CM Wilhelm moved to approve the agenda as presented.  CM Lambert voiced the second and the motion 

carried unanimously.  Mayor Foster called for approval of the minutes of the August 6, 2025 regular council meeting.  

CM Wilhelm moved to approve the minutes as presented.  CM Jerome voiced the second and the motion carried 

unanimously. 

 PUBLIC COMMENT:  County Clerk Mary Feagler explained to the council her plan to change voting in the 

county.  She informed them she wants to reduce the county’s voting places, nine, and move to voting centers, three; 

this change will close six voting precincts.  The three voting centers will be located in Torrington, Yoder and Lingle.  

She explained all the benefits of this proposed change.  

 POLICE ITEMS:  Mayor Foster reported for PC Andrews: It’s been business as usual.     

   MAINTENANCE ITEMS:  ATS Jackson reported: WAPA informed them the power outages were due to a 

faulty regulator; it has been replaced and everything is running as normal again.  The street sweeper is back up and 

running.  The pool’s chlorinator is currently down so they have been hand chlorinating; parts are ordered and they 

should have it back up and running once the parts arrive.  The town is receiving bids for the transfer station building. 

Logan will be working with the Torrington Telegram to get information out to the public.  CM Wilhelm asked about 

Pine Bluffs Sinclair’s project, he informed her the concrete work has been completed.  

 LVFD ITEMS:  CM Lambert reported: business as usual.  They have completed their class and are waiting to 

finish testing; they will be done by the 26th.  CM Wilhelm asked about billing; CM Lambert informed them that it is 

going well.   

 ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS: DCT Garner reported: The progress Program Grant has been submitted upon 

approval speed signs will be ordered. She will be gone to attend WAMCAT’s fall conference September 10th – 12th.   

  

With no further business to conduct Mayor Foster adjourned the meeting at 7:00 PM.   

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

SEAL: 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST 

 

 

_____________________________    ________________________________ 

Deputy Clerk, Nakisha Garner                              Mayor, Micah Foster 

 

 


